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KEIZER PARKS & RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 
REGULAR SESSION MINUTES 

Tuesday, April 11, 2023 
6:00 p.m. Keizer Civic Center 

 
CALL TO ORDER – Chair Tanya Hamilton called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
Attendance was noted as follows: 
Present 
 Tanya Hamilton, Chair  
 Lisa Cejka, Vice Chair 
 David Louden 
 Gwen Carr 
 Clay Rushton 
 Katie Brady 
  

Staff Present 
 Robert Johnson, Parks Division Manager 
 Debbie Lockhart, Deputy City Recorder 
Council Liaison Present 
 Councilor Kohler 
Absent: 
 Mathew Poteet 
 Matt Lawyer 
 Michael Pantalone 

VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION: Jane Herb, representing the Volunteer Coordinating 
Committee, read the Volunteer Appreciation Proclamation, thanked the Board for their 
dedication to the City and distributed cookies as a token of appreciation. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Lisa Cejka moved for approval of the March 2023 Minutes. Katie 
Brady seconded. Motion passed as follows: Hamilton, Louden, Carr, Cejka, Rushton and 
Brady in favor with Pantalone, Lawyer and Poteet absent. 
APPEARANCE OF INTERESTED CITIZENS:  R.J. Navarro shared information about a 
recent kayaking event which started at the Keizer Rapids Park boat ramp and suggested that 
the Board apply for a grant to make the ramp more accessible to people with disabilities. He 
noted that the deadline for this grant is April 17. Board members expressed concern about 
the short notice but indicated they were very interested and would look into this and possibly 
other grant opportunities. Mr. Navarro explained that the improvement would be an additional 
platform connected to the removable parts of the dock with amenities that would allow use of 
upper body to get in and out of a kayak. 
NEW/OLD BUSINESS 
Matching Grant Request – West Keizer Neighborhood Association:  Board reviewed the 
grant request. Carol Phipps provided details about the proposed improvements noting that 
the money is for plants, jute, stakes and soil.  
Lisa Cejka moved to approve the $650 matching grant. Clay Rushton seconded. Motion 
passed as follows: Hamilton, Louden, Carr, Cejka, Rushton and Brady in favor with 
Pantalone, Lawyer and Poteet absent. 
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Park Reports: 
 Mike Pantalone (written report): Sunset Park looks good; river is high but there is not a 

lot of debris. | Bob Newton looks good; some standing water in areas but park is clean 
and well maintained. 

 Clay Rushton: Bair & Hidden Creek both very wet but well maintained. 
 Mathew Poteet: Keizer Little League & Northview – No report. Chair Hamilton noted 

that there was a possibility that some of the Keizer Little League fields would be covered 
with a large inflatable structure to make them usable all year. This would be through a 
group called Lava Dome. More information to follow. 

 Matt Lawyer (written report): Chalmers-Jones is wet but always in use. Some trash, 
which he picked up. | Clearlake is wet but looks good. 

 All: Keizer Rapids Park is looking good. Paved trails and access road are being used all 
the time. The new trash receptacle is working out well. Robert Johnson noted that a load 
of decomposed granite has been left at the dog park. Dog Park users spread it where it 
needs to go and if any is left later, staff will bring in the tractor to complete the spreading. 
Regarding the trash receptacle, he is hoping that Eagle Scouts will volunteer to build 
more now that they know how well it works 

Cancel May Meeting? Lisa Cejka moved to cancel the May Parks Board meeting. Katie 
Brady seconded. Motion passed as follows: Hamilton, Louden, Carr, Cejka, Rushton and 
Brady in favor with Pantalone, Lawyer and Poteet absent. 
STAFF REPORT: Robert Johnson reported that: 
• Progress is being made the Ben Miller Park play structure replacement. Randy Miller has 

been doing most of the work. A subcontractor will construct the playground over the next 
two months.  

• Bob Newton Park was heavily tagged with graffiti. It took all day for staff to repair the damage.  
• Mowing is being done as weather permits.  
• Four new trees were planted at Country Glen to replace those that died.  
• The City received money for food trucks at the amphitheater so staff is proceeding with 

constructing pads for them behind the amphitheater next to the stamped concrete. The 
existing food concession stand will be removed.  

• April 22 is Earth Day and Environmental Department staff will be hosting an event at 
Keizer Rapids Park with multiple activities. 

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT: Councilor Kohler reported that Lava Dome will be in 
negotiations shortly as they are searching for funding. Progress continues on the turf fields in 
Keizer Rapids Park and Scouts from Troop 121 are available to build the new trash receptacles. 

OTHER BUSINESS: Matt Lawyer’s written report included his desire to have a cleanup day 
at the Big Toy. No date was specified. 
Clay Rushton will report to Council April 17. 
ADJOURNMENT ~ Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  Next Meeting: June 13, 2023 

Approved:   06-13-23   
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